Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Florida Board of Cosmetology has received the petition for declaratory statement from Bryee Prieto. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of (Petitioner did not provide a rule or statute) as it applies to the petitioner.
Petitioner’s petition, filed on November 18, 2022, asks the following questions: “Is it legally possible to be a mobile aesthetician? If this business is allowed, what services can be done? Which medical professional must oversee, can it be a doctor or can a NP or PA work? Are certified estheticians who administer micro needling certifications still active although the ability was removed in 2021? Are estheticians still allowed to micro needle under a medical professional? Is nano-needling included with the micro needling rule? Does the ability to perform micro needling require a tattoo license? If that is the case, then mobile micro needling won’t be allowed since you need a standalone building to legally function with that license? If nano-needling is not included with micro needling, would nano-needling be allowed mobile aesthetics? If mobile aesthetics isn’t possible, how do I move forward to start the process of getting the business venture approved?” Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after the publication of this notice.
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Krista Woodard, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0783, Krista.Woodard@myfloridalicense.com.
